
jack@thepeelers.org

May 2022

Dear Praying Friends,

Thank you all for praying for us.  Our ministry is possible because of your sacrifice.  Without your prayers 
and financial support, we would not be able to do this work.  We live in an ever-changing world, but our 
God is still in control, and we look to Him for guidance and strength.        

We were praying for a small camper to live in while we do work projects at churches and camps.  We 
located a small pop-up camper with a wet bath in it.  The cost of the camper was $6000.00.  Some funds 
were given towards this, but we are still in need of around $4000.00 to pay for it.  Please pray that God 
will provide the remaining money to meet this need.    

Our next work project is scheduled for the last half of May.  We will be adding showers to a couple of 
existing bathrooms.  This ministry building will house special speakers, missionaries, and college groups.  
The church will greatly benefit from this improvement.   

In June and July, we plan to be at a church out west to help coordinate some groups coming to help build 
an addition to the church.  We will be working with another missionary on this project.  This was why we 
needed to get a camper to have a place to live while we work.    

The Federated States of Micronesia still has their borders closed to all non-citizens.  We continue to pray 
that God will allow us to return soon.  Pastor Ray still maintains the ministry there.  Pray for his health 
and strength.  We will send some devotional books and Bibles to him in the next few weeks.  Some funds 
were already provided to help with the shipping expenses.  In addition to the devotional books and 
Bibles, we hope to send some building materials for needed repairs.  Gasoline and boat motor oil are on 
the list of things they need, so we hope to be able to provide an extra barrel of gasoline on the next ship.  
The price of gasoline is generally about $3.00 per gallon higher than we pay here in the States.  

With so many things on our plate, we covet your prayers for all these needs.  The churches in Pohnpei 
help with supplies to Nukuoro also.  We ask that you keep them in your prayers as they seek to further 
the gospel in their own region.  

God bless you all,
Jack & Melinda 

Bekah
Due to a clerical error, our May letter was not sent in May. We apologize for the delay.


